
PAN – Aadhaar linking mandatory by March 2023:

How to link PAN and Aadhaar card

The Income Tax Department has issued a final warning for permanent
account number-holders to link their number with Aadhaar card.
According to the latest public advisory, if the PAN is not linked with
Aadhaar before March 31st , 2023, the PAN will become inoperative.
Post deadline date, PAN holders will not be able to use their ten-digit
unique alphanumeric number and financial transactions linked to
PAN will be stopped. In addition, all the income tax pending returns
will be stopped from processing.

Link Aadhaar Status

https://eportal.incometax.gov.in/iec/foservices/#

/pre-login/link-aadhaar-status

Link Aadhaar with Pan 

https://eportal.incometax.gov.in/iec/foservices/#

/pre-login/bl-link-aadhaar

https://eportal.incometax.gov.in/iec/foservices/#/pre-login/link-aadhaar-status
https://eportal.incometax.gov.in/iec/foservices/#/pre-login/bl-link-aadhaar

